Peace and Social Concerns Committee, January 27, 2014
Present: George M, Beth A, Dan G, Andy G, Carol L, Adele S, Ann L, Susan C, Roger C

After a time of silence, Adele shared her poem, written about her recent visit to Haiti, and some precious moments on the island.

Beth spoke of her time with Witness Against Torture and the demonstrations in which she participated.
For the letter writing on February 9th, Roger will prepare materials and Susan will oversee the actual writing on the day.

Andy spoke of his appreciation of the life in this committee, which deals with difficult issues often bringing us to emotional states.  In our last meeting he left our very intense time together satisfied with how we were able to stay together despite differences of opinion.  This was followed by others speaking of the committee process, with appreciation of how we work together and some suggestions.
Henceforth we will refer to the “Other Organizations” as “Friends Concerns: Other Organizations,” including the full description for context.
Andy and Geoff  L will co-facilitate the next Race and Class discussion, with the topic being fees for participation in MtToby events.

We will be watching for ways to encourage young Friends to attend our committee meetings.  We will also encourage Friends to consider joining the AFSC program committee.
Andy has reviewed the film “Journey to Wissatinnewag” and has done a good deal of research into the Nolumbeka project, and he reported briefly on it, and on a study group being formed to consider the issues.  The film will be postponed and not shown here on February 13th in order to allow time to plan an evening of film and discussion.
The film for 7 pm February 13 will be “Pete Seeger: The Power of Song.”
We have an 11:40 hour scheduled for March 2, and a suggestion was made to use that time for discussion of the FCNL priorities, and “The World We Seek.”   A subcommittee of Beth, Andy, and Susan was created to work on the idea and present it to our next meeting, which is the due date for the next newsletter.
By April 15 we are expected to return to FCNL our suggestions for its legislative priorities. Dan will communicate with Annie Patterson, encouraging the Young Friends to consider how they might participate in the process of determining our suggestions.  It was noted that some of the March 2 11:40 could be used to promote part of the process.
The proposal to remove the website password protection from our committee minutes was approved, will be sent to the Clerk for the agenda, and will be presented in the February 9th meeting for business by Adele.  

Susan explained the request from the Center for Self Reliance, for a food drive aiding homeless people currently housed in motels in Greenfield.  The Center has a list of specific foods that would be useful and they would like our participation in March.   We want to participate, by allocating the food collection in the big box to CSR this month.  Susan will write a newsletter article about this drive.  Susan and George will make announcements about food collection on the next several Sundays.
Beth passed out a summary of the FCNL Shared Security Study.  See http://sharedsecurity.wordpress.com/ for info about the study.   She notified us of a future time of meeting with Jim McGovern in Northampton, that she encouraged us to attend.  She spoke of the need to involve young people of college age in lobbying in Washington, particulary for FCNL’s spring 2014 lobby weekend.  This has been frustrating due to the sparcity of college students in our meeting community.  It was suggested that she go to AFSC with this concern.
We closed with a time of silence, with best wishes to Andy on his birthday, and with thanks to Susan for filling in as clerk after Andy’s departure
.
